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Ripon College Parents' Advisory Committee Meeting (PAC)
Meeting Highlights and Minutes

Saturday, February 18, 2012
Present:  
Parents' Advisory Committee: Robert and Carol Burton P'13,  Mark and Penelope Greene P'15, Gerard Hying P'12, Jeanine Hying P'12, Donald Klingenberger & Kayt Conrad P’14 (V.P.-Advancement), Richard Krueger '80/P’13, Kris & Rick Nogal P'14, David Nutting P’14
College Administration/Staff: Russ Blake (Interim Vice President & Dean of Faculty), Amy Gerretsen '04 (Associate Director of Alumni & Parent Relations), Nancy Hintz '82/P'10 (Director of the Annual Fund and Alumni & Parent Relations), Kristine Kovack-Lesh (Assistant Professor of Psychology), Leigh Mlodzik '02 (Dean of Admission), Chris Ogle '80 (Vice President and Dean of Students), Kim Scanlon (Alumni & Parent Relations Office), Wayne Webster (Vice President for Advancement), Michele Wittler '76 (Associate Dean of Faculty & Registrar)
I. Call to Order (9:15 a.m.)
A.  Administration

· Meeting called to order by Gerretsen.
· Fall meeting minutes were approved as written.

B.  Self-Introductions

II. Campus Reports (9:20 a.m.)
B. College Update (Blake)
· Introduced himself and talked about the excitement of being engaged in students' development to enhance their future. 
· Shared a letter he received from a former Ripon student who wrote about how Ripon helped her prepare for graduate school and the course load.
· Spoke about the updates being done at the college: Heritage Room, Mihaly and Pickard Dining Rooms. There will be upcoming renovations in the cafeteria too.

· A major fundraising capital campaign is still in the silent phase.
· Presidential search update: the new president will be announced in March 2012. A 12 member search committee (including 2 students) is involved. They are currently down to 4 final candidates who all have great background qualifications.
· Current faculty searches include: English, Physics, Psychology, Post Doctoral Fellow in Sociology, Women and Gender Studies, and Pieper Chair in Servant Leadership
C. Admission Report (Mlodzik)
· New additions to the Admissions office: Sally Webster (Campus Visit Coordinator & Admission Counselor), Eliza Stephenson '09 (Admission Counselor), Tylor Cullitan (Regional Advisor for Chicago), Lauren Karnitz (UW-Oshkosh student intern), Steve Syverson (Executive Consultant).
· The Admission Office will start searching for VP of Admissions as soon as the new president is announced.
· Change in acceptance notification- now following the early action structure with three annual deadlines instead of the rolling admission policy.
· There were 227 first years (Class of 2015)- phenomenal retention rate and academic quality increased (GPA and ACT scores are higher).
· Changes are coming to the AAA program to involve more parents and alumni in recruitment.

· Goal to enhance parent communication in the Admission process.
· Working to increase student yield and deposits for Accepted Students Day (ASD)

 (will need parent volunteers). Overnight program was suggested for ASD.
D. Advancement Report (Webster)

· $25 million has been raised since July 2010 and the campaign is still in the silent phase. Goals will be re-evaluated and Campaign committee may make changes and adjustments before going public.
· There have been recent renovations, including Storzer and the dorms.
· Upcoming announcement for another endowed chair this spring which will give faculty and students more opportunities for summer research.

· The Annual Fund is still 10 percent of the College’s operating budget, so the fundraising focus is not only on the campaign.
· "More Together" videos will become monthly and focuses on student research in February.
· Possible website redesign- this will hopefully be launched by July 2012. Students, faculty and staff will still have myRipon portal access.
· The presidential search process has not negatively affecting the campaign and hopefully the new president will create more excitement in the coming months.

E. Annual Fund Report (Hintz)
· The theme for student and parent philanthropy toward Ripon is participation.
· The first Tuition Free Forward (TFF) Day was held this semester with entertainment provided by Interim President Seaman and his band.
· Conrad and Klingenberger P'14 encouraged 100% giving participation for the PAC again this year- providing a challenge that they will give an extra $50 gift for each PAC member that gives this spring.  

· Ripon is a great environment for their students and wants to show the new president that the PAC is definitely committed.

F. Student Life Report (Ogle, Wittler)
· Focusing on Student Life and "more together" theme around campus. The Yule Ball was more student-focused this year and the attendance was 300. "Paws and Relax", a time when faculty/staff brought in their dogs for the students to play with, was a huge success during finals week. The Midnight Breakfast was also a huge success again this year.  

· Diversity initiative to make salons services and hair products more available for African American students on campus.

· The football coach portrayed in the movie "Remember the Titans" was on campus to speak during MLK Week- which had a great turnout.
· Five students joined faculty members in Panama over winter break to work on the dam, an ongoing project with Ripon community connections. 
· A group of students went to the Twin Cities to deliver food to the needy over winter break too.
· Offering more diverse activity options for students to be involved in on campus (i.e., hip hop classes in Oshkosh and rumba classes in Chicago).
· Total enrollment this semester is 937. There are 916 planning to earn a degree, whereas in the spring of 2010-2011 there were 976 degree seeking students.
· Class of 2012 is participating in the enrollment longitudinal study (taken in fall 2008 and spring 2012). 
· 270 is the target for the Class of 2016. The target enrollment is 1100 (which includes commuters and off-campus students). On-campus student population would be less than 1000.
III. Parent Programs (10:30 a.m.)
A. Review
· Review of the First Year Move-In Day/Family Receptions- great way to provide support for the new families.
· Family Weekend was in the fall along with the faculty/staff/PAC mixer and the PAC meeting. The main focus of Family Weekend was the all campus BBQ picnic.

· The Symphonic Wind Ensemble post-concert reception was provided in the fall and in the spring thanks to Conrad and Klingenberger for their generous support. 

· RCCC mixer with faculty and staff was held last night (2/17/12) with a great turnout of faculty/staff and parents.
B. 2012 Events
· Amy distributed a 2012 calendar with upcoming events and volunteer opportunities for the PAC (including several spring Admission events).
· Summer Orientation will be held June 25-28 and will include a resource fair during the lunch hour and a parent mixer in the evening (volunteers needed).

· Move-In Day/Family Welcome Receptions will be held on Saturday morning, 8/18/12 (volunteers needed).

· Family Weekend 2012 which will be on Friday and Saturday, 9/14-15/12, with the fall PAC meeting being held on Saturday morning.
· The Summer Send-Offs (events designed to welcome incoming families to Ripon) had good turnouts in the Twin Cities and Milwaukee, but not as successful in other areas.  Would there be a better way to approach this type of event?  Further discussion is needed between the Admission and Advancement Offices.
C. Small Group Breakouts 
1. Student Life
· Need to work on outreaching to parents with students in similar groups (athletics, arts, ROTC, etc.).
· Share good news (to increase retention) with students.

· Share "Ripon in your Neighborhood" events with parents.
· Summer Move-In cheat sheets (broad speaking points from Administrative Council for parent volunteers).
2. Admission

· Fall Move-In Day- having contact information cards for parent volunteers.

· Make sure to involve past parents in recruitment and referral processes.

· Having a current parent event maybe during Dickens of a Christmas - a nice dinner beforehand?  This year a visit day was held in conjunction with Dickens weekend, so event may involve current and prospective parents.
3. Advancement

· Use athletics as a platform to get parents to come back to Ripon.

· Enhance Family weekend – having more events for families and parents.

· Friday reception invite to all parents with faculty/staff- not just the PAC.

· Send a PAC letter to concentrate on past PAC members on why it's important to support Ripon.
· Focus on parents more with the electronic newsletter and add parents to the email list.

· Have a parent host for upcoming alumni events since parents are invited but rarely attend.
D. Officer Elections for 2012-13
· Robert and Carol Burton P'13- President couple
· Richard Krueger '80/P'13- V.P. of Admission 
· Kayt Conrad P'14 & Don Klingenberger P'14- V.P. of Advancement 
· Mark and Penelope Greene P'15- V.P. of Student Life
New executive structure for PAC is an initiative to further engage the PAC members in volunteering opportunities and focus brainstorming efforts in three key areas (Admission, Advancement and Student Life).
E. Member Retirements/Other Business

· A grateful thank you was extended to Gerry Hying P'12 and Jeanine Hying P'12 for their participation on the PAC and best wishes to them and their senior student.  

· Others not in attendance that were congratulated as senior parents included: Roger Jenisch P'12, John & Joan Mutschelknaus P'12, David & Karen Peterson P'12, Louise Ransom P'12, James & Wendy Robinson P'12, Arthur & Ann Rumpf P'09/P'12, Annette Schatz P'12, and Andrew & Kimberly Weyker P'12.
· Rita McGee P'12/P'13/P'15 was acknowledged as a senior parent, but is continuing on the PAC with two other students still attending Ripon.

IV. Lunch and Learn (Noon)
· After lunch, the meeting continued with a presentation by Kristine Kovack-Lesh (Assistant Professor of Psychology) entitled, Infant Cognition Laboratory.
V. Adjournment (12:45 p.m.)
Respectfully submitted,

Amy Gerretsen '04
Associate Director of Alumni & Parent Relations
Executive Secretary, Parents’ Advisory Committee
